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OUR CLUBõS JUBILEE 

Year  COMES TO AN 

END 

 
The July 28th 2015 meeting marked 
50 years since the inaugural meeting 
of the Club on 29th July 1965. That 
meeting was held at Allcorn's Star 
Ballroom (later the New Patmos 
Restaurant).  23 people attended... 
 

 

 
 

The com mittee of 

the Orange Coin & 

Stamp Club wish all 

members & their 

families a happy and 

joyous Christmas & 

a prosperous New 

Year.  
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WE WANT TO 

INVITE YOU TO 

THE  

CLUBôS END-

OF -JUBILEE 

YEAR & 

CHRISTMAS 

FUNCTION  
 

AT FRIAR TUCKôS 

BISTRO AT THE ROBIN 

HOOD HOT EL, 30 

BURRENDONG WAY, 

ORANGE  

 

THURSDAY 

EVENING 26 th  

NOVEMBER 

2015, FOR 7pm  
 

WE HAVE AN AREA  SET ASIDE 

FOR US . JUST COME ALONG  
 
 

 
 

OUR NEXT CLUB ôNIGHTõ 

MEETING, AFTER THIS 

ONE, IS ON AUSTRALIA 

DAY, TUESDAY 26
th

 

JANUARY 2016 .  

 

The next meeting, after this one, is on 
Tuesday, 26th January 2016 at 7.30pm.  
Thatõs Australia Day, but we have had 
Australia day meetings before. 
 

There is no meeting in December 2015. 
 

We always meet on the last Tuesday in each 
month at the Orange Information & 
Community Services building. Entry is through 
the kitchen at the back of the building, from 
the Woolworthõs Car park 

 

NEXT MONTHLY ORANGE COIN 

& STAMP FAIR IS IN THE 

ORANGE CULTURAL CENTRE 

ON SATURDAY 5
th

 DECEMBER 

2015  

 

Our next monthly Coin & Stamp Fair will be 

held on Saturday 5
th

 December 2015 in the 
main hall of the Orange Cultural Centre in 
Sale St. 
 

There is NO monthly Fair on Saturday 

2
nd

 January 2016. The next monthly Fair 

after the December one will be on 

Saturday 6
th

 February 2016.  
 

The Fairs run from 9.30am till about 1.30 
p.m.   
 

The venue is the Orange Cultural Centre. It 
is held on the 1st Saturday of each month 
(but not January).  
 

The Orange Cultural Centre is the white-
stuccoed former school building, with trees out 
the front, on the right as you enter the 
Woolworthõs car park from Sale St. Harris 
Farm fruit market is on the left.  
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YOUR 2015 -16 ANNUAL 

MEMBERSHIP 

SUBSCRIPTION MAY BE 

OVER DUE  

HAVE YOU PAID?  

 

THERE ARE NO MONDAY 

MIDDAY MEETING S NOW UNTIL  

IS ON MONDAY 15
th

FEBRUARY   

201 6  

 

Our next lunchtime meeting will be at midday 
on Monday 15th February 2016.   
We meet in the Orange Community 
Information & Service Centre, Kite Street.  
Access is from Woolworthõs car park or the 
Kite St entrance. 
 
We donõt hold a midday meeting in December 
because it is too hard to find a park. A lot of us 
are away in January.  
 

If you havenõt been before, please come along. 
Itõs an opportunity for swapping, for asking 
questions and for information.  
 
 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO AARON 

HENRY & TEGAN 

HILDENBEUTEL ON THEIR 

RECENT MARRIAGE  ON 14
th

 

DECEMBER 2015  

 

Congratulations to members Aaron Henry 

and Tegan Hildenbeutel on their wedding in 

Orange on Saturday 14
th
 November 2015.  

 
 

 

LEGENDARY DEALER MAX 

STERN  TO BE KICKED OUT OF 

HIS SHOP  

 

94-year-old stamp & Coin dealer Max Stern is 
to be kicked out of his shop in Port Phillip 
Arcade Melbourne.  It  is to be acquired by the 
Melbourne Metro Rail Project.  Max has been 
in the shop since 1961. The shop, off Flinders 
Street has been a mecca for collectors for 
decades. 
 

Max arrived in Australia in 1948. He was a 
concentration camp survivor. By 1952 he 
established a stamp shop in the nearby Empire 
Arcade.  Since moving to the Port Phillip 
Arcade he has taken over 89 shopfronts 
 

Your editor is a current customer of Max Stern 
for new issues of China and is shocked at the 
news.     
 

There are few enough retail stamp shops in 
New South Wales, but this one is a loss to the 
hobby for all Australians collectors. 

 

 
Photo of Max Stern courtesy of The Age 

 

OUR ORANGE COIN & 

STAMP EXPO 2016  IS ON 

SATURDAY 9
th

 and SUNDAY 

10
th

 APRIL   
 

The Kenna Hall has been booked for Saturday 
9th and Sunday 10th April 2016 for our 2016 
Orange Coin & Stamp Expo. 
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ITEMS FOR THIS NEWSLETTER 

AND CORRESPONDENCE TO 

THE CLUB  

 

Items for this newsletter need to be posted to 
the Secretary at the Clubõs postal address: -PO 
Box 324 ORANGE 2800.  They can always 
also be e-mailed to: - ddolstra@bigpond.net.au 

-Or phone 63 614 872. 
The opinions expressed in this Newsletter are 
those of the editor & are not necessarily the 
Orange Coin & Stamp Club Inc. 

 
 

THANKS TO EXPO 201 5 

SPONSORS - PLEASE SUPPORT 

THEM IN RETURN  

 

¶ Australian Stamp Professional 
magazine 

¶ Dot Richards for the main raffle 
prizes 

¶ Seven Seas Stamps 

¶ M.R. Roberts & the Wynyard 
Coin Centre 

¶ Jane Silvester of East Orange LPO 

¶ Orange Odeon5 Cinemas 

¶ Community Radio Station 107.5 
FM 

  

DEALERS WHO ATTENDED 

OUR 2015  EXPO ð KEEP 

SUPPORTING THEM   
 

¶ A. Byrne Coins   (Tony Byrne 

from Canberra ï PO Box 53, 
MITCHELL, A.C.T. 2911, ph (02) 
6255 4044) 

¶  

¶ AAA Sta mps  (Steve Burton 

from the Central Coast.. ph: 0432 
540 760, email: 
aaastamps@yahoo.com.au  
World-wide stamps bought & sold 

¶  

¶ Phil & Win Morehouse, 

Bankstown NSW. Ph: (02) 9707 
4087, email: 
wmorehouse@netspace.net.au 

 

¶ Wynyard Coin Centre  7 

Hunter Arcade, Sydney, 2000 ï 
Lower Concourse, Wynyard 
Railway Station; Ph (02) 9299 
2047 & Fax (02) 9290 3710.Their 
e-mail address is 
sales@wynyardcoins.com.au  

¶  

¶ Orange St amps and Coins  

(Howard Lyons) PO Box 9288, 
ORANGE NSW 2800; Ph/fax 
(02) 6362 2368; E -mail: - 
howard.lyons@bigpond.com 

 

DATES FOR 2015  & 2016  

 
Orange Coin & Stamp Club monthly 

meeting, 7.30pm 
Tuesday 24th 
November, at the 
Community 
Information & Services  
Centre, Kite St. The last 
meeting of 2015! 

 

Orange Coin & Stamp Club monthly 
fair, Saturday 7th 
November 2015 9.30 
to 1.30, at the Orange 
Cultural Centre, Sales 
St, Orange.  

 
 

Petersham SCDAA Stamp & Coin Super 
Fair, Petersham 
Town Hall, 107 
Crystal St Petersham; 
Sunday 29th 
November 2015 

 
Orange Coin & Stamp Club monthly 

fair, Saturday 5th 
December 2015 9.30 
to 1.30, at the Orange 
Cultural Centre, Sales 
St, Orange.  

 
 
There is no midday meeting or night meeting in 

December 2015. There 
will be no monthly Coin 
& Stamp Fair in the 
Cultural Centre in 
January. 

mailto:ddolstra@bigpond.net.au
mailto:aaastamps@yahoo.com.au
mailto:sales@wynyardcoins.com.au
mailto:howard.lyons@bigpond.com
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The next Orange Coin & Stamp Club 
lunch-time swap 
meeting, is on 
Monday 15th February 
2016, midday, at the 
Community Info 
Centre, Kite St 

 
Orange Coin & Stamp Club monthly 

meeting, 7.30pm 

Tuesday 26th January, 
Australia Day, at the 
Community Info 
Centre, Kite St. The last 
meeting of 2015! 

 
 

Orange Coin & Stamp Expo 2016 ,Kenna 
Hall, 90 Hill St Orange 
on Sat 9th and Sun 10th 
April 2016  

 
 

THE NEXT LUNCH-TIME MEETING is at midday Monday15th 

FEBRUARY 2016, at the Orange Community Information & Services Centre, 79 
Kite St.  Itôs a great opportunity to swap stamps.  No theme 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 
 

 

Thanks to Australian  Stamps Professional  Magazine  for their  kind donation of back copies for 

our  EXPO 2015 . Pick the current issue up at your newsagent or email info@zoi.com.au .  Most 

Orange newsagents now keep it.  

   www.australianstampspr 
ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

 
Hunter Arcade, Sydney, 2000 ï Lower Concourse, Wynyard Railway Station; Ph (02) 9299 2047 & Fax 

(02) 9290 3710.Their e-mail address is sales@wynyardcoins.com.au 
 

The Wynyard Coin Centre was a sponsor of our Expo 2015. Please support them. 
 

 
éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

 

Thanks to  

Orangeôs ODEON5 Cinema  
for their kind donation of prizes for the Expo 2015 youth competitions 

 
 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:info@zoi.com.au
http://www.australianstampspr/
mailto:sales@wynyardcoins.com.au
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ORANGE STAMPS and COINS 
P.O. Box 9288,    Orange. 2800 

Email: howard.lyons@bigpond.com 

2015 Remembrance Day - $2  Orange Coloured Uncirculated Coin 

 

Limited stock available ï Order Now   @ $5- 00 per coin  
Delivery of coins not expected until early November 

              ************************               ***************************  

Also available is the 2015 $2 'C' Mintmark  Coloured Uncirculated Coin in honour of this special 

commemoration available for $12-50. 

 

  

ORANGE STAMPS and COINS 
P.O. Box 9288, Orange. 

Email: howard.lyons@bigpond.com 
Phone: 6362 2368 

http://wynyardcoins.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c98fa5cf0e410da586f541622&id=aba79bfe78&e=03bee26c97
mailto:howard.lyons@bigpond.com
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LETTERS FROM JACK  
 

Part IV: Japan Invades Malaya & Jack is Missing 
 

Jack Foster had joined the 2/15
th
 Field Regiment. It was raised at the former Rosebery Racecourse 

in Sydney on 12
th
 November 1940. The regiment had two batteries, the 29

th
 and 30

th
 Field Batteries.  

They began training at Ingleburn with 18-pounder guns. These had been used in World War I and it 

was comically noted, they were older than the gunners.   On 29
th
 July they left Australia on the 

troopship Katoomba for service on the Malayan Peninsula.  
 

The rest of the 2
nd

 A.I.F. had been sent to the Middle East, but there was growing concern about 

Japan invading Malaya.  The 2/15
th
 first went into camp at Nee Soon in Singapore in August 1940, 

where the men trained. They started to familiarise themselves with the jungle. Later, some units of 

the 2/15
th
, including the 29

th
 Battery, in which Jack served, were stationed in the adjacent Malayan 

state of Johore. It was not until 25
th
 November that they received their first 25-pounder guns.  

 
 

Throughout November and December 1941 it seemed to the Australian Government and the Army 

H.Q. (but not the men) that war with Japan was increasingly likely.   
 

Late in the afternoon on 5
th
 December 1941 the 2/15

th
 HQ mobilised from Singapore and Johore to 

relieve the 2/10
th
 Regiment in the Kluang Rubber Estate. HQ new war was imminent. Kluang is in 

the middle of Johore. It was late the site of General Yamashitaôs headquarters in January 1942 as 

the Japanese kept driving south.  
 

The Japanese did not start their invasion of Malaya until 00.30 hours on 8 the December 1941. This 

was several hours before Pearl Harbour was attacked.  They landed on the far north-eastern coast of 

Malaya, still hundreds of kilometre to the north of where the 2/15 Regiment was in Johore. 
 

When the Japanese arrived to face the 2/15
th
 Regiment the Australians fought hard. But that was not 

enough to stop the Japanese.   The 29
th
 Battery fought a rear-guard action for over 230km. It has 

been describes as possibly the longest action of any field battery.  The two batteries of the 2/15
th
 

fired more than 45 000 rounds. On the 31
st
 January 1942 they withdrew from Malaya on to 

Singapore Island.  On the 15
th
 February 1942 Singapore surrendered.  Everything had fallen in only 

9 weeks.  

On 18
th
 February 1942 a group of 37 officers and 519 enlisted men from the 2/15

th
 Battalion 

marched in to captivity in Changi Gaol on Singapore as prisoners of war. Only a few, including 

Jack managed to escape. 

 

 
Japanese invasion of Java on 1 March 1942 
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Surprisingly, Jack wrote next from Java. The letter is dated 26
th
 February 1942.  How he got there 

is a mystery. 

     
 ñNX 30607  

Gunner Foster JCT 

        Brigade Headquarters  

        c/- No 2 Base Post Office  

        A.I.F. Abroad    26/2/42 

óDear Mum, 

óJust a line to let you know that I am still among the living and just O.K.  Hope this note finds 

you just the same. 

A few of my mates and I were lucky and got out of Singapore and now we are at Java. I donôt 

mid saying we had quite an experience & I shall never be short of good stories to tell my 

children if ever I get married.  How is everything at home? Getting very war-like I guess.  I 

believe all the rest of the A.I.F. have been recalled ï and Lord knows we would like to get back 

also. Mum when you get this would you drop a line to Auntie Myrtle telling her I am O.K.  She 

will then be able to pass the news on to my girlfriend Edna. Tell them also I will drop a line as 

soon as possible; and would you also drop a line to Edna Credman at the following address: 33 

Hallett Street, Camperdown, Sydney. I would like them to know that I am O.K. and looking 

forward to being home very soon. WE are all having a good time here. The Dutch are 

wonderful people and have treated us wonderful & if this wasnôt war time this would be a good 

little country for a holiday for it is very pretty.  Well, Mum, that seems to be all I can say this 

time.  So I will say cheerio to you all & ask you not worry Mum. Donôt forget to write. 

Well Mum I will again say cheerio and ask you not to worry. I will close now. With love to all.  

    Your loving son 

Jack 

xxxxx 

     

The letter arrived in a Red Cross Society envelope sealed with ñ2ò New South Wales censor 

adhesive tape.  The letter is postmarked with a date-less (ñdumbò) DEFENSE FORCES / MAIL / 

NO POSTAGE REQUIREDò machine cancel.   It shows the scarce ñA.B.D.A.ò censor mark 

[Australian / British / Dutch Armies].  
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Japan commenced to invade the Netherlands East Indies by landing at Merak on north-western Java 

on 28
th
 February 1942.  They landed at 3 other points on the coast of Java on1st March 1942. On 8

th
 

March 1942, after fighting for only a week, the Allied Forces in the Netherlands East Indies 

formally surrendered.  

The Allied Forces at the time of surrender consisted of three divisions of the Netherlands East 

Indies Army, 5,500 British troops, 3,000 Australian troops and 750 U.S. troops. These all went into 

captivity. 

 
The next three letters received by Mrs (and Mr) Foster were ominous:-  
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